















































The Finance Committee discussed options for dealing with this shortfall and determined that the
GCV President, GCV Treasurer and the Finance Committee chair would work with IMV A to
make necessary and thoughtful withdrawals from our Endowment account to cover operating
costs of the GCV through June 30, 2021. They also approved the GCV obtaining a one-year line
of credit to be used only if necessary.

In February, Finance Committee members consulted with GCV committee chairmen and GCV
staff to prepare their individual proposed 2020-21 budgets which were then consolidated into the
larger budget. These advance preparations were necessarily reviewed and evaluated in the wake
of the Coronavirus shutdowns. At its April 15, 2020 spring meeting, the Finance Committee
approved the 2020-21 budget to be presented to the Board of Directors for their consideration
with the following recommendations:

It is an interim budget that will be reviewed after the 1% Quarter of our fiscal year (July 1-Sept
30) by the Finance Committee, with recommendations to the GCV Board. The budget will expire
on October 13, 2020, and a new budget will be adopted by the incoming GCV Board at their
October Board meeting.

The Year-in-Review and the Directory and Handbook will be done online with limited printing.
A Director of Development will not be hired at this time.

The Garden Club of Virginia has investment funds that are managed and invested by two
investment firms: Investment Management of Virginia, located in Richmond, and Darrell &
King, located in Charlottesville. Oversight of these investments is one of our committee
responsibilities. Members of the Finance Committee receive quarterly reports from both firms
and conduct annual reviews as to the managers” return relative to objectives and investment risk
assumed. The GCV has an investment poliey that both investment firms follow in investing our
funds.

Conversations have been held with both investment firms to review the status of our portfolios
and to ensure that appropriate investment decisions are being made in order to support the GCV
with cash flow during this unprecedented situation.

The GCV Endowment Fund, the GCV Conservation Fund and the Common Wealth Award Fund
are included in the Investment Management of Virginia accounts. The monies in these three
funds are pooled for investment purposes along with two restricted donations. The two restricted
funds are a Symposium Fund and a Kent- Valentine House Fund.

Darrell and King, LLC manage the funds for GCV Restoration projects. The funds in this
account are the net proceeds from Historic Garden Week, in addition to restoration donations,
and are invested for use on current and future Restoration projects.
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Fellows work under the supervision of Mr. Rieley, but we also are grateful for the help and
support of outside advisors: Staci Catron, Gordon Chappell, Jack Gary, Peter Hatch, Calder Loth,
and Nick Luccketti. Jody Branch has done a wonderful job chairing this important committee.

The Centennial celebration has brought several special programs and events for the Restoration
Committee. An exciting part of the gift from Bartlett Trees is their offer to do tree work for
some of our Restoration properties. In addition, Bartlett has offered programs on tree work to our
member clubs. These days of tree work have been well received by the properties and have been
an opportunity for us to include local clubs.

The Photography Committee, under Claire Mellinger’s leadership, has planned a show of
photography taken by members of our restoration properties. This was due to open at the Kent-
Valentine House on May 12 but is now available on this web page for our membership to see.
Plans to view the show in person are underway.

Finally, the Restoration Committee has a gift for a member from each of the 47 clubs who has
visited the most restoration properties since our 2019 Annual Meeting. With all the properties
having to close in March, we are hopeful of continuing this until the Board of Governors
Meeting and giving these gifts to the Club Presidents to take back to the winner.

The Restoration Committee is committed to keeping our membership informed about all that we
are doing. The Chairman gives reports at the Board of Governors and Annual Meetings. We
submit updates to the President’s monthly letter to the membership, we are now including the
entire membership in access to the e-newsletter that we send out to our properties, and articles
with photos on our work are featured in the Journal. However, the best way for our committee to
share the excitement of what we are all doing together is for you to invite us to come give a
program. We have the option of a shorter 30-minute power point program or the original hour
long presentation, and we are delighted to answer members’ questions.

At this Annual Meeting, I also was looking forward to introducing two other speakers. President
Jean Gilpin and I had invited Helen Reveley, a James River Garden Club member, to share her
unique perspective on restoration, and also GCV Honorary Member, Calder Loth, to talk about
the importance of our Fellows Program. We will welcome both Helen and Calder to our 2021
Annual Meeting.

Thank vou again to President Jean for this opportunity to serve the GCV as Restoration
Chairman.
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